
From: Patel, Swati
To: Anthony Keck <keck@scdhhs.gov>

Catherine Templeton <templecb@dhec.sc.gov>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> 

Date: 11/12/2013 4:31:10 PM
Subject: Certificate of Need

Tony and Catherine,

As a follow up to our short conversation last week on re-tooling the CON reform legislation, I want to set up a time for 
us to have a longer conversation about this. I don't want to take up a lot of your time so if you want to send me 
proposals/ideas to strengthen the legislation and then we can talk through it, that would be fine. Katherine is copied 
to help facilitate a meeting with Sen. Peeler and others when we are ready. Let me know when you can send me your 
proposals and then we will schedule a meeting amongst ourselves first and then with Sen. Peeler.

Catherine -  can you send us the background on DHEC's work on S.568.

As we discussed last week, I think we have an opportunity to further de-regulate the CON process, above and beyond 
the legislation (S.568) in the Senate.

Swati S. Patel
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor.South Carolina 
1205 Pendleton Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 
DD 803.734.5095
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